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Visiting the Auditor’s Office at City Hall

The business hours for the Auditor's Office are Monday through Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. The
office is open to visitors Tuesday through Thursday in City Hall. View our division webpages for more

information about how to connect with us in-person or remotely.

Audit Update: Water Bureau not done defining roles or formulating

long-term groundwater plan
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2-Year Audit Update
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This is a two-year follow-up to our 2020 report, "Groundwater: City
identified risks, must develop a long-term plan to address them."
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Our 2020 audit of the City's management of the groundwater system found
the Water Bureau was working on seismic and emergency preparedness,
water quality and capacity planning, and asset management to address a
variety of needs. It still needed to formalize decision-making roles and the
organizational structure of the program. We also said the Bureau should
document all identified system needs and develop a consolidated, long-term
plan to address those needs.

We followed up on our two recommendations, which were in process at the
one-year mark and found that both are still in process.

Contact

Leslie Chaires
Communications and Outreach
Coordinator

KC Jones
Audit Services Director

&= kenneth.c.jones@portlandoregon.g

J 503-823-3544

Related

View our follow-up dashboard

Topics

Water, stormwater, and sewer

Translations

Actualizacién sobre auditoria: La
Oficina de Aguas no ha
terminado de definir las
funciones ni tampoco de
formular los planes de aguas
subterraneas de largo plazo
(Spanish)

O6HoBneHve Ayauta: bBropo
BoaHoro Xossaicrea He

3aKOHYWI0 onNpejeneHne
ponen nav GopmyanpoBaHve
JI0JIFOCROYHOrO MJj1aHa no

noa3emHbiM Boaam (Russian)




Cap Nhat Kiém Toan: S& Cap
Nudéc chua thuc hién viéc xac
dinh vai tro hodc xay dung ké
hoach nuéc ngam dai han
(Vietnamese)

Two recommendations in process

(Chinese)

e We recommended the Water Bureau clarify and document the
decision-making roles and organizational structure of the
groundwater program to help ensure issues were addressed in a
timely and complete manner.

The Bureau completed a strategy action plan and draft groundwater
system management charter that specified roles and responsibilities for
key staff and better defined the organizational structure. The Bureau
said it expects to further refine the charter and present it to the
groundwater steering committee later this year for approval.

e We recommended that the Water Bureau document all identified
needs for groundwater system improvement and develop a
consolidated, long-term plan to prioritize actions within limited
resources.

The Bureau launched an adaptive planning program in 2021 to
implement a risk-based water system master plan. The Bureau said that
plan will be revised and adjusted on a continual basis, allowing it to
change course as water demand, supply, and financial conditions
change over time. While this master plan includes groundwater, the
Bureau has not developed a consolidated, prioritized work plan specific
to groundwater. The Bureau said a specific plan is in the works and
should be completed early next fiscal year.

View the 2020 audit report and recommendations and our 1-year follow up
report.
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